
Public Notice / Pānui: Intention to Prepare Morning Star Beach 

Recreation Reserve Management Plan and Community Engagement  

In October 2023, part of Morning Star Beach Recreation Reserve (0.8 hectares) (the 

Reserve) was vested in Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu (Te Rūnanga) as the 

administering body. Te Rūnanga is intending to develop a Reserve Management 

Plan for the Reserve. The site is occupied by Shotover Jet under a long-term lease. 

Further information can be found on the Te Rūnanga website at this link: 

Ngaitahu.iwi.nz/morning-star-reserve 

Have your say 

Te Rūnanga, under s41 of the Reserves Act 1977, invites written suggestions on 

what you would like considered in the management plan for this reserve. 

Suggestions can be emailed to Te Rūnanga at Puna.Mahara@ngaitahu.iwi.nz with 

Morning Star Reserve Management Plan in the subject line. Suggestions should 

clearly include your name, address, telephone number and email address. You can 

also write to us at: 

Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu 

PO Box 13-046 

Christchurch 8141 

Attention: Aaron Leith, Senior Advisor - Projects 

Community meeting 

In addition to written suggestions a public meeting will be held at Gantley’s Tavern, 

172 Arthurs Point Road, Arthurs Point, Queenstown 9371 on Saturday 7th December 

10am -12:30pm to meet with Te Rūnanga representatives responsible for preparing 

the Reserve Management Plan. Please advise your intention to attend this hui by 

emailing Te Rūnanga at Puna.Mahara@ngaitahu.iwi.nz with Morning Star Reserve 

Management Plan in the subject line.  

The closing date for written suggestions is Monday 23rd December. 

All written suggestions will be given full consideration when preparing the draft 

Reserve Management Plan which is intended to be released for public comment in 

mid-2025. 
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